
Good day, 

Please support the moratorium for cannabis. 

The aggressive spread of MOB will be hundreds of millions of $ economic impact, and 
billions for ecological issues. 

Does the ordinance address trees that we should not allow in mitigation like those that 
spread MOB?  

Outdated hydrology reports and use of GIS-based property boundaries require thorough 
review. 

The invasive Mediterranean Oak Borer (Xyleborus monographus) was found in Napa County 
in 2019 after being imported from France on barrel staves in 2017.  It’s attacking Valley, 
White, Blue and limited Black oaks.  

Last week I learned in a presentation by Matt Sanborne, who works with Curtis Ewing and 
Mike Jones (UCB Extension) who are travelling around the state to find MOB. 

2023 we saw dozens of dead oaks.  

2024 hundreds of dead oaks,  

2025 already has tens of thousands of dead oak trees reported and it’s even spreading to 
the Sacramento Valley.  

MOB is spreading at an exponential rate in winegrowing areas; echoing Am Dutch Elm & 
Chestnut disease that occurred on the east coast.  

MOB burrow through bark into sapwood and inoculate wood with at least 11 diff species of 
fungus that they farm to raise their young. We have native ambrosia beetles in CA that go 
after stress trees. If our native species would go to France, they’d have a die-off. (look 
closely under a microscope to see bumps on their butts to ID MOB from other beetles). 

Other interesting info: look for the frass on an oak you suspect of being infected. Note the 
orange trailing color on the lower trunk, by that time the tree is functionally dead.  When 
you cut through the outer bark to under layers you’ll find little gallery dots – black staining – 
it’s the fungus the beetles are farming. Die back in upper crowns shows trees were already 
dying the year before. It costs about $15,000 to remove older, large oak trees, a massive 
impact for homeowners and communities at large. 

We need a call to action and starting with this temporary pause on cannabis is a good start. 



Thank you for considering supporting the pause on cannabis until a strong ordinance is in 
place. 

Sincerely, 

Donna Mackiewicz 

 

This comment Is from Maria Kann for Tuesdays BOS Meeting. 

 

I am writing to express my strong support for the proposed temporary moratorium on new 
cannabis cultivation permits. This pause is critical to give Lake County time to evaluate the 
environmental, traffic, water, and public health impacts of additional cultivation sites—
issues that were clearly recognized during the April 2022 moratorium discussions, which 
received considerable public support. 

While this moratorium is in effect, I respectfully urge the Board to ensure the Community 
Development Department expands public outreach beyond industry stakeholders. A 
successful and fair cannabis ordinance must reflect the voices of local residents, 
neighbors of cultivation sites, environmental and health advocates, rural communities, and 
other impacted members of the public—not just those with direct financial interests in the 
cannabis industry. 

Sonoma County offers a successful model: before drafting their updated cannabis 
ordinance, they held countywide visioning sessions, bilingual surveys, and meetings 
across diverse communities to ensure a representative and transparent process. Lake 
County residents deserve the same inclusive approach. 
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